CS

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

December 15, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

Today at Pearl Lean Elementary, a student reported a written note, threatening the principal, found in a classroom bathroom. After a very brief investigation of the class, the student who reported the threat confessed to writing it and now has been referred to the Warren Police and to a discipline review panel.

In some good news, health officials have made an important change to the quarantine guidelines for schools. Students who are exposed in school to COVID-19 may now stay in school if they provide a negative test result daily to their school for 7 days following the exposure.

In response, Warren Consolidated Schools, working with Northshore Clinical Labs, will provide FREE COVID testing to ALL families in the district. Both Rapid antigen and PCR COVID testing will be provided to all individuals registered, including parents, students, staff, and family members. All services are provided at no cost, and they will begin after the holiday break:

Testing sites opens: January 4, 2022.

Location: Angus Elementary - 3180 Hein Dr., Sterling Heights, MI 48310.

Days and Times: Monday - Friday - 2:30pm to 7:30pm & Sunday 10:00am to 5:00pm.

Also, in the last couple weeks, I have spoken with many parents about our districtwide security and crisis protocols that help keep our schools safe. In each conversation, parents felt better once they had an understanding of ALL that we do. With this letter, I have included information I thought you would find helpful on how we approach safety and security, staff training, and student mental health support, which are three very important parts to keeping our schools safe. Despite the difficulties we are facing, I am proud of our staff for committing to such a comprehensive approach to safety and security.

As always, please encourage your children to make good choices and to use their cell phones and social media responsibly – and hold them accountable when they don't, because their future depends on it.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent







CS

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President
I. Susan Kattula, Vice President
Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary
Carl Weckerle, Treasurer
Leah A. Berdy, Trustee
Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee
Brian White, Trustee

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

ديسمبر 5, 12021

، المجتمع WCS عزيزي

اليوم في بيرل لين الابتدائية، أفاد طالب مذكرة مكتوبة، تهدد المدير، وجدت في حمام الفصول الدراسية. وبعد تحقيق قصير جدا في الصف، اعترف الطالب الذي أبلغ عن التهديد بكتابته وأحيل الآن إلى شرطة وارن و إلى لجنة مراجعة الانضباط

وفي بعض الأخبار السارة، أجرى مسؤولو الصحة تغييرا هاما في المبادئ التوجيهية للحجر الصحي للمدارس. يمكن للطلاب البقاء في المدرسة الآن إذا كانوا يقدمون نتيجة اختبار سلبية يوميا إلى مدرستهم لمدة 7 أيام COVID-19 المعرضين في المدرسة ل .بعد التعرض

واستجابة لذلك، ستوفر مدارس وارن الموحدة، التي تعمل مع مختبرات نورثشور السريرية، اختبارات مجانية لجميع الأسر في مدارس وارن الموحدة. سيتم لجميع الأفراد المسجلين ، بما في ذلك الآباء والطلاب والموظفين وأفراد الأسرة. يتم تقديم PCR COVID توفير كل من اختبار المستضد السريع واختبار :جميع الخدمات دون أي تكلفة، وستبدأ الخدمات بعد عطلة العطلة

> . 2022 مواقع الاختبار مفتوحة: 4 يناير . MI 48310 ،الموقع: أنجوس الابتدائية - 3180 هاين الدكتور، مرتفعات الجنيه الاسترليني . الأيام والأوقات: من الاثنين إلى الجمعة - 2:30 ظهرا إلى 7:30 مساء - الأحد 10:00 صباحا إلى 5:00 مساء

أيضا ، أنان فيالأسبوعين الماضيين ، لقد تحدثت مع العديد من الآباء والأمهات حول الأمن لدينا على مستوى المقاطعة وبروتوكولات الأزمات التي تساعد على الحفاظ على مدارسنا آمنة. أنان كل محادثة، شعر الآباء على نحو أفضل مرة واحدة كان لديهم فهم من كل ما نقوم به. مع هذه الرسالة، لقد تضمنت معلومات اعتقدت أنك سوف تجد مفيدة على كيفية التعامل مع السلامة والأمن، وتدريب الموظفين، ودعم الصحة العقلية للطلاب، والتي هي ثلاثة أجزاء . وعلى الرغم من الصعوبات التي نواجهها، فإنني فخور بموظفينا لالتزامهم بهذا النهج الشامل للسلامة والأمن .مهمة جدا للحفاظ على مدارسنا آمنة

كما هو الحال دائما، يرجى تشجيع أطفالك على اتخاذ خيارات جيدة واستخدام هواتفهم المحمولة ووسائل التواصل الاجتماعي بمسؤولية - ومحاسبتهم عندما لا يفعلون ذلك، لأن مستقبلهم يعتمد على ذلك

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

المشرف





